
San Joaquin Valley 

AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 


Christopher Meyer 
Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 9581 4 

Re: 	 Notice of Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC) 
Project Number: C-1080386 -Avenal Power Center LLC (08-AFC-01) 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

Enclosed for your review and comment is the District's preliminary determination of 
compliance (PDOC) for the installation of a nominal 600 MW combined cycle power 
plant, located at NE% Section 19, T21S, R18E - Mount Diablo Base Meridian on 
Assessor's Parcel Number 36-170-032 in Avenal, CA. 

The notice of preliminary decision for this project will be published approximately three 
days from the date of this letter. Please submit your written comments on this project 
within the 30-day public comment period which begins on the date of publication of the 
public notice. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions regarding this 
matter, please contact Mr. Derek Fukuda of Permit Services at (559) 230-591 7. 

Sincerely, 

Director of Permit Services 

Enclosures 

Seyed Sadredin 
Executive DirectorlAir Pollution Control Officer 

Northern Region Central Region (Ma in  Office) Sout l~ern  Region 

4800 Enterprise Way 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue 2700 M Street, Suite 275 


Modesto, CA 95356-8718 Fresno, CA 93726-0244 Eakersf~eld,CA 93301 -2373 

Tel: (2091 557-6400 FAX: (209) 557-6475 Tel: (5591 230-6000 FAX (559) 230-6061 Tei. I661 1326-6900 FAX. (661) 326-6985 


www.va l ley~~~r .org  


Printed on recycled paper 0 



Fresno Bee 

NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DECISION 
FOR THE PROPOSED ISSUANCE OF 
DETERMINATION OF COMPLIANCE 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control 
District solicits public comment on the proposed issuance of determination of 
compliance (DOC) to Avenal Power Center LLC for the installation of a nominal 600 MW 
combined cycle power plant, located at NEX Section 19, T21S, R18E - Mount Diablo 
Base Meridian on Assessor's Parcel Number 36-1 70-032 in Avenal, CA. 

The analysis of the regulatory basis for these proposed actions, Project #C-1080386, is 
available for public inspection at the District office at the address below. Written 
comments on this project must be submitted within 30 days of the publication date of 
this notice to DAVID WARNER, DIRECTOR OF PERMIT SERVICES, SAN JOAQUIN 
VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 1990 EAST 
GETTYSBURG AVENUE, FRESNO, CA 93726. 
















































































































































































































































































































































































































































